
 

Department of Environmental Quality 

  Headquarters 

  811 SW Sixth Avenue 

 John A. Kitzhaber, MD, Governor Portland, OR  97204-1390 

  (503) 229-5696 

  FAX (503) 229-6124 

  TTY 711 

April 3, 2013 
 
The Honorable Sen. Chris Edwards, Co-Chair 
The Honorable Rep. Ben Unger, Co-Chair 
Joint Committee on Ways and Means - Subcommittee on Natural Resources 
900 Court Street NE 
H-178 State Capitol 
Salem, OR  97301-4048 
 
Dear Honorable Senator Edwards and Representative Unger:  
 
DEQ submits the following information in response to questions that were raised at the April 2, 2013, 
public hearing related to our budget: 
 

1. How will federal sequestration affect DEQ? 
     
See Attachment A 
 
 

We are happy to provide any additional information you may need or to answer any other questions you 

may have. 

   

Sincerely, 

 

Dick Pedersen 

Director 

Attachments 

 



Attachment A - Federal Sequestration and Continuing Resolutions 
 
 
On March 5, 2013, EPA Region 10 provided Oregon DEQ with some details of federal 
sequestration reductions, equal to roughly 5 percent of federal fiscal year 2013 funding. Since 
this letter was received by DEQ, both the United States House and Senate passed budget 
legislation that maintained the overall size of the sequestration budget reductions, but 
provided federal agencies some more flexibility in implementing the reductions. DEQ has not 
received any additional information in terms of whether the flexibility allowed by the budget 
legislation will change the distribution of reductions relayed in the March 5 letter.  
 
The funding impact detailed in EPA’s letter totals $1,310,000 split between reductions affecting 
DEQ operations ($498,000) and the Clean Water State Revolving Fund capitalization grants 
($812,000) 
 
Details of the grants affected: 
 

 
 
 
DEQ estimates that the impact of sequestration will be mainly felt in the 2013-15 biennium, as 
actual grant reductions will likely occur late spring or early summer, prior to the close of the 
federal fiscal year on September 30, 2013.  DEQ plans to implement any one time or permanent 
federal funding cuts as part of its operating budget execution plan for the 2013-15 LAB, 
coordinating decisions regarding how to implement such reductions with other impacts to 
General Fund resulting from legislative session and any changes to Other Fund activities 
resulting from updated revenue projection. 

Air Quality 184,510$ 

State and local AQ management (105) 175,710$     

Clean Diesel 8,800$          

WQ 264,650$ 

WQ Non point source 108,600$     

WQ Section 106 grant 150,550$     

WQ Underground Injection Control 5,500$          

LQ 49,400$    

HW RCRA Grant 40,500$       

UST Grant 8,900$          

WQ-CWSRF 811,750$ 

Clean Water SRF Capitalization Grants 811,750$     

SEQUESTRATION DETAILS FOR DEQ






